
Our Mission ... 
“A people gathered in  

Christ;  

nurtured in His Spirit; 

 and sent in His name.” 

College Park Baptist Church 
1701 Polo Road    Winston-Salem, NC 27106 
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Sunday, May 28th 

 10:45a.m. 
 

Memorial Day Observance 
 
 

Patriotic Medley 
Sanctuary Choir 

 
 

Putting Our House in Order 
Acts 1:15-17,20-26 

Ramon Smith 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Sunday, June 4th 

 10:45a.m. 
 

Observance of The Lord’s Supper 
 

Graduates’ Sunday 
 

Commissioning of Family Ministry Interns: 
Lizzy Boyles 

David John Hailey 
 

Pentecost: What’s the Big Deal? 
Ramon Smith 

THE WORSHIP OF GOD 

     WHAT A WONDERFUL TIME OF WORSHIP!  That was my 
thought following Sunday morning’s service led by our youth.  Our 
youth and youth leadership did a tremendous job of planning and pre-
paring for a very meaningful time in worship.  The question of “Why 
We Worship” is probably one of the most important questions we need 
to ask ourselves on a daily basis...thank our young people for helping us 
discover, or rediscover, some vital truths regarding corporate and pri-
vate worship! 
     WHAT A WONDERFUL TIME OF WORSHIP!  That was also my 
thought following our Sunday evening L.I.F.E. worship experience! If 
you have not attended this service, you ought to at least come and see 
what it’s all about.  If you know people that might feel uncomfortable 
coming into the church  by “traditional paths,”  L.I.F.E. may just be the 
solution! 
     Summer is almost here and the level of activity around here will 
really pick up, especially for our Student & Family Ministries.  Please 
be in prayer for these ministries and their leaders! 

      Ramon  



Crisis Control Gift for  
May:  

 

 

Laundry Detergent 
 

*Received last month at 
 College Park: 

• 38 packages of cookies 
• 32 boxes of crackers 

• other miscellaneous items 
 
 

“Whatever you do for one of the 
least of these brothers of mine, you 

do for me.”     
Matthew 25:40 

IN TOUCH 

IT WAS A GOOD SUNDAY! 
It would be easy for me to use many adjectives to describe Youth Sunday, 
but the best one would be “genuine.”  Every word that was spoken and 
every part of the service was intended to bring people into the presence of 
God.  I believe our youth did exactly that!  Being a part of the service was 
extremely moving for me.  I am thankful for the willingness of our church to 
support our young people and letting them have the opportunity to lead in 
worship.  It is a service I will long remember. 
 

Many people played huge roles in putting the service together.  I want to say 
“thank you” to all those who helped make the service so powerful.  Thanks 
go to:  every youth in the service (huggers, ushers, Ainesis members, music 
leaders, puppet team, yoU-turn, Eye-witness), adults who helped prepare the 
youth for the service (Teresa Hill, Bill Hinson, Donna Hinson, Kent 
Hobson, Cindy Johnson, Joy Minster, Keith Minster, Barbie Morgan, Debbie 
Patterson, Stephanie Phillips, David Shannon, Ramon Smith), and everyone 
who has supported us this year (Sunday school teachers, music leaders, 
Crosstraining leaders, Wednesday night leaders, snack supper providers, 
chaperones, prayer partners).  Thanks for a great Sunday and a great year! 

       Jeff 

Mt. Outreach 
July 2– 7, 2006 

 

Please see the display outside Smith Hall to learn more about the 
Carolyn Jones family.  Sign-up sheets are available for those able to go and help 
build the house, for those able to donate furnishings, and for those able to assist 
our lunch crew with food items.  Donations toward our goal of $22,000 should 
be marked “Mountain Outreach.”  It is never too early to begin praying for 
Carolyn Jones and her family of three children as they continue to grieve for the 
loss of three family members, for the safety of our team, and for the blessings 
we will give and receive with this annual mission project. 
 

 
Be in prayer for our family and your part in this annual mission trip. 
 

Goal:  $22,000.00 Received to Date:  $6,541.54 

Long-Range Planning 
 

 The Long-Range Planning Committee is seeking your thoughts and 
spiritual insight on what College Park Baptist Church’s Long-Range Plan 
should be.  We appreciate your written comments and value your perspec-
tive on the following: 
 
• What our mission at College Park Baptist Church should be for the 

next five years 
• How we can best fulfill our mission statement:  “To be a people gath-

ered in Christ, nurtured in His Spirit, and sent in His name.” 
• The five most important things we need to do as a church 
 
 Please use the cards located at the Welcome Center Desk and place 
your comments in the Long-Range Planning Committee Comment Box. 

Calling 3rd-8th  
graders! 

 
 

 
 

You’re invited to the 
Summer Music Camp 
@ Northwest Baptist 

June 26-30 
 

Come have fun learning all kinds of 
creative ways to use your gifts for 

God!  Registration deadline is  
June 5.  Pick up the purple packet 
on the Welcome Desk for more 

information! 

N.C. Baptist Hospital 
 Offering 

 
Goal:  $2,000.00 

Received:  $1,560.00 

Vacation Bible 
School 

July 31 - August 4 
5:30 - 8:00 p.m. 

 
That’s right!   

It’s time to start planning 
for Vacation Bible School.   

 

Please contact Lori Jackson 
(922-1349) if you can help. 



NEWS AND SCHEDULES  

IN THE HOSPITAL 
Our prayers and sup-
port are offered to the 
following members of 
our church family who 
are, or have been in 
the hospital in the last 
two weeks: 
 

Ethele Martin 
Lib McCarn 
Jim Puryear 

John Snodgrass 

Christian love and 
sympathy are ex-
tended to Camilla 
Hewitt in the 
death of her mother and to Andy 
Hewitt in the death of his grand-
mother, to Terry Lefler in the 
death of his mother, and to Ray 
Wood in the death of his grand-
mother. 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY 
Children’s Camp May 26-28 
So many people have been asking about this year’s children’s camp and here is 
all the information you need!  We are headed back to Camp Kanuga in the 
mountains of North Carolina.  This was a great place to have children’s camp 
and we are looking forward to another great weekend of activities.  We will be 
leaving the church at 4:00 PM on Friday, and we will return to the church 
Sunday afternoon at 4:00 PM.  Please pray for the children and their leaders as 
we travel and have fun learning more about our faith in God. 
 
FAMILY MINISTRY 
Graduate Information Needed June 4, Morning Worship 
Spring is in the air and you can hear graduate processionals playing throughout 
the area. Our church will be honoring this year’s graduating class on Sunday, 
June 4 during the morning worship service. We would like to recognize all of 
the high school and post-high school graduates. Please contact me if you 
or someone in your family is graduating this year. I need to know this 
information by May 24. We look forward to celebrating this extraordinary 
accomplishment with you on Sunday, June 4. Our church is proud of you!   
 
Here is a list of several upcoming events from now through August.   
Date Event, Location Deadline, Cost 
May 26-28 Children’s Camp, Camp Kanuga May 17, $90/$75 
June 3 Graduate Cookout No Cost 
June 4 Graduate Sunday 
June 19-23 Basketball Camp (Children - AM, Youth - PM) 
June 26-30 Children’s Summer Music Camp, Northwest 
July 2-7 Mountain Outreach 
July 10-14 Youth Camp, Garden City February 26, $175 
July 20-24 Graduation Cruise May 21, $575 
July 31-Aug. 4 Vacation Bible School 
 
YOUTH MINISTRY 
Graduate Cookout June 3, 2:00 PM 
All high school graduates and their families are invited to a graduate cookout 
at David Shannon’s house on Saturday, June 3 at 2:00 PM.  All youth and 
youth leaders are also invited to this great afternoon of food, fun, swimming, 
sports, and fellowship.  Please make plans to attend this great event as we 
celebrate the graduation of our high school seniors.  Call Jeff if you have any 
questions! 
 
SENIOR ADULT MINISTRY 
College Parkers  Thursday, June 15, 11:30 a.m. 
The agenda for the June gathering will be recognition of volunteers with 
special attention to Meals on Wheels volunteers led by the staff from Senior 
Services.  The meeting will begin with the usual delicious covered-dish 
luncheon.  Lunch begins at 11:30 a.m., with the program to follow.  

Thank You 
A thank-you note has been re-
ceived and posted on the bulletin 
board from Bob and Mildred 
Hoots. 

In Loving Memory of 
 

Mrs. Elsie Patrick 
Southard 

 

October 5, 1909 
to 

May 17, 2006 
 

Member of College Park 
since March 1950 

Welcome New Member 
 

We would like to welcome Kelly 
Sprout to the College Park fam-
ily.  Kelly lives at 5730 Hickory 
Knoll Drive, Winston-Salem, 
NC 27106.  His phone number 
is 922-5361. 
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Workers in Worship Nursery:  May 28, 10:30 a.m. 
Julia & Sarah Rickman; Janet Somers; Joy & Keith Minster; 
Sally & Van Crotts 
Workers in Worship Nursery:  June 4, 10:30 a.m. 
Garlene Grogan; Rachel Eller; Ruby Warren; Marci & Erin 
Fricke; Sheryl Burnett; Becky Grubbs 
 
Greeters:  May 28 Dennis Palmer & Chuck Barbee 
Greeters:  June 4 Russell Talley & Kate Thomas 
 
Properties Comm. Member on Duty (May 28):   
 Doug Somers 
  
Properties Comm. Member on Duty (June 4): 
 James Stoneman 
 
 

Information Center for May: Joyce Baxley, Tom Hurst 
Information Center for June: Tony Bates, Trudy Elkins 
  
Deacon of the Week (May 28 - June 3): Irv Grogan 
Deacon of the Week (June 4  - June 10): Carolyn Ely 

FINANCIAL REPORT THROUGH MAY 21 
 

Budget Requirement To Date $282,804.50 
Budget Receipts To Date (100.88%) $285,291.09 
 

ATTENDANCE STATISTICS MAY 14 
Sunday School 244 
Morning Worship 324 
LIFE Worship N/A 
Brookridge  40 

ATTENDANCE STATISTICS MAY 21 
Sunday School 247 
Morning Worship 310 
LIFE Worship 40 
Brookridge 46 

Family Night Suppers 
Don’t forget to have your reservations turned in no later 
than noon on Tuesday.  If you cannot keep your reserva-
tion, we ask that you pay for your dinners by the follow-
ing Wednesday.  Join with us to make this ministry suc-
cessful by volunteering to assist with serving or clean-up.   

May 31 
 

Baked Chicken 
Green Beans 

Macaroni & Cheese 
Yeast Roll 

Dessert 

June 7 
Last Family Night Supper 

BBQ Pork 
Coleslaw       Baked Beans 

Buns 
 

Please bring homemade 
desserts to share!! 

 

L I F E 
Contemporary Worship Service 

 

7:00 PM on  
Sunday Evenings 

 

 
 May 28th 

LIFE Service on the front lawn!  
“Remembering” 

 
June 4th 

“Pentecost” 


